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CITY OF SPRINGVILLE 

CITY COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING  

July 5, 2011 6:00 P.M. 

ROLL CALL: 

Present: Members: Herbert Toles, David Jones, Mayor William Isley, Brian Skinner, Wayne 

Tucker, John Coyne, Katrina Hennings, Hugh Marlin 

Absent:  None 

 

 Mayor William Isley called the regular meeting to order and gave the invocation. John Coyne 

 led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

July 18 Worksession 

            A work session will be held on July 18 at 5:00 p.m. to discuss the plan for redistricting with Bret 

Isom from Regional Planning Commission of Greater Birmingham. 

 

Richard Harvey – Nuisance Declarations 

           Richard Harvey presented inspection reports on properties located at 418 McGinnis Street and 

191 Sunset Drive requesting that the council take action to declare safety violations/public nuisances at 

the reported addresses. 

           David Jones made a motion to declare the property located at 418 McGinnis Street owned by 

Debra Potts to be a public nuisance.  John Coyne seconded the motion. All voted aye.  

           Wayne Tucker made a motion to declare the property located at 191 Sunset Drive owned by 

Aaron Head to be a public nuisance.  John Coyne seconded the motion. All voted aye except Herbert 

Toles who abstained. 

 

           Richard Harvey reported that he has also sent weed/litter notices to four additional locations and 

will report those to the council for action when the notification time has elapsed. 

 

Minutes of June 20 Regular Meeting 

 Herbert Toles made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 6 regular meeting with the 

correction that the pavilions were to be “named” rather than “renamed.”  David Jones seconded the 

motion. All voted aye.  

 

Brian Skinner – Parking in Alleyway 

  

           Brian Skinner stated that the council had in the past authorized the creation of additional parking 

spaces in the alleyway behind Lasseter Sundries and had obtained the necessary easements from the 

property owners.  After discussion, Brian Skinner made a motion to appropriate up to $5,000.00 for the 

creation of gravel parking in the alleyway behind the businesses.  Herbert Toles seconded the motion. 

All voted aye.  
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Mayor’s Report 

 Mayor William Isley announced that the budget committee would begin work on the 2011-2012 

budget within the month starting with the water department.  Herbert Toles asked that the committee 

consider hiring one of the temporary workers as a regular city employee.  Mayor William Isley said that 

the committee would be considering various options regarding employees and other budget issues. 

 

   

 With no further business to come before the council, David Jones made a motion to adjourn.  

Wayne Tucker seconded the motion. All voted aye.  

 

 

Attest: 

_________________________________  ______________________________ 

City Clerk      Mayor 


